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MEMO
TO:
Portage County Space and Properties Committee 


From:
Todd Neuenfeldt, Facilities Director 


Cc: 
Chris Holman
Date: 
November 3, 2020 
Re: 
Facilities Operations Report
Staffing Update:
· Facilities is fully staffed except for the 2020/2021 Seasonal Custodians.  Recent Maintenance Technician hires include Cole Warzynski (July 6th) and Colin Iwanski (November 11th).  Both Cole and Colin have strong mechanical skills and experience operating equipment. 


Annex Parking Lot Repair
· The parking lot repair has been completed; striping is expected to be complete later this week.
Window Cleaning:
· The Annual Window Cleaning has been completed for the Courthouse, LEC, Annex, Lincoln Center and Ruth Gilfry.
City IT Department:

· The City of Stevens Point is utilizing space formerly occupied by the Stevens Point Police Department for an Information Technology Department. 
Tree Removal:

·  The City of Stevens Point will be removing two large Pine Trees located on the South West corner of the Courthouse for exchange in using the trees as the 2020 City Christmas Tree.
COVID-19 Response
· Facilities Continues to support the COVID response from the County by functioning as the Logistics Section.

Submitted with Respect
Todd J Neuenfeldt
Portage County 

Facilities Director


